11/16/2010

 St. Tammany Fire Protection District No. 1

Board of Commissioners

Regular Meeting

Minutes

November 16, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.

The pledge of allegiance and prayer were given.
Roll Call: Acting Chairman Davis and Commissioners Rich and Risley were present.

    Commissioner Kingston arrived at 5:35 p.m. Chairman Kline was absent
APPROVAL OF MINUTES- 

Commissioner Risley made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 19 and October 28, 2010 meetings, subject to changes on the October 28 minutes. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS 
NEW BUSINESS -
A) Chief’s Report-
a) New Firefighter Introduction- this will be done in December
b) SCBA Bid Opening- 
· Casco Industries:

MSA Firehawk SCBA ATO# A-M7 HD13C0C14AAO
$ 3,875.00/ each

MSA Low Profile 45 Min Carbon Fiber Cylinder P/N 1003356     $ 795.00/ each
· Southland Fire and Safety:






 MSA Firehawk SCBA ATO# A-M7 HD13C0C14AAO
$ 4,300.00/ each

(complete SCBA with spare cylinder)








Commissioner Risley made a motion to approve the Casco bid, subject to the Attorney’s approval. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.






   Chief Hess requested a motion to suspend the agenda to move an item from the Human Resources report to the Chief’s report.

Commissioner Kingston made a motion to suspend the agenda. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.












Chief Hess presented Resolution 2010-022- “Resolution of Board of Commissioners of St. Tammany Fire Protection District No.1 relating to the approval of the 2011 Section 125 Cafeteria Plan for District No.1.”

Commissioner Rich made a motion to accept Resolution 2010-022. Commissioner Risley seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.






(the next item was item “D” on the Chief’s report)

c)  Strategic Priorities – Chief Hess stated that we seem to be diverse between the needs of the Board of Commissioners, the needs of the Fire Dist., and the needs of the public that we serve. As the Fire Dist. is concerned, a lot of time if spent drafting very detailed strategic operational plans, which are predicated on our ability to do things, with the money we receive. The Board has a better picture of the political landscape of the District. The Fire Dist. is focused on what it takes to run a public safety agency. There needs to be a way to combine the “wants” and “needs” together; they currently seem to be opposites. Chief Hess suggested setting up a date to meet in order to discuss ensuring the financial viability and operational readiness of our organization to serve the public in the next 3-5 years. There was additional discussion.
(Commissioner Kingston left at 6:15 p.m.)
Battalion Chief Elliott inquired about Commissioner Risley’s comparison of our department and Mandeville. She clarified that she was comparing salaries, not services or performance. There was further discussion regarding transports and ambulance services.
d) Resolution- State Supplemental Pay- Chief Hess stated that for recruiting purposes, the Board of Commissioners approved a Resolution whereby at the end of the first six months, the Fire District would pay them the amount equivalent to the current State Supplemental pay. An A.G. opinion was received indicating that this can’t be done. Chief Hess wanted to go on record that the Administration recommended a Resolution ceasing the early State Supplemental pay. This will not affect any current employees, as we have already made this commitment to them.
Commissioner Risley requested Executive Session to discuss the legal ramifications of this Resolution. Attorney Troy Ingram stated that there needs to be a written demand. Commissioner Risley disagreed, stating that she feels the Board can call for a vote to go into Executive Session. Commissioner Risley requested something in writing from the Attorney. Attorney Troy Ingram stated that it is perceived litigation if there is no written demand, and there is no written demand. Commissioner Rich inquired about what would happen if they went into Executive Session, and Commissioner Davis stated that it is a $50.00 fine. 

Commissioner Risley made a motion to go into Executive Session. Commissioner Kingston seconded the motion. The motion carried. 




              Ms. Wynn Williams inquired about the willingness to go into Executive Session due to being fearful of breaking the law, however it was just broken and there will be a $50.00 fine for going into Executive Session. Commissioner Kingston stated that he feels the $50.00 fine could be much cheaper than what this could cost the District.





              (Executive Session convened at 5:44 p.m.)




(The meeting reconvened at 6:07 p.m.)





Acting Chairman Davis stated that there was no action taken. 





Chief Hess requested a motion to suspend the early State Supplemental pay, for the reasons discussed prior to going into Executive Session. If supported, a written Resolution will be presented at the December meeting.

Commissioner Kingston made a motion to suspend the early State Supplemental pay benefit on any future classes. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.




(The agenda returned to item “C”)
Commissioner Risley made a motion to approve the Chief’s report. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried.


         B) PMI Report
1. Employee Benefits 
a) 2011- Section 125 Cafeteria Plan Open Enrollment (December 2010)
2. Human Resource





a.) 2010-022: BOC Resolution (2011 Section 125 Cafeteria Plan)


        
 b.) 2010-023: BOC Resolution (2011 Budget Approval- December 2010)



 c.) Disciplinary Action- In review




 d.) Incentive Pay- In review 

3. Payroll 


       4. FRS (Firefighters Retirement System) 
    a.)  FRS Back Pay Audit- pay off balance (outstanding)

    b.)  FRS 2006- Outstanding audit acknowledgement (filed as not in agreement with FRS determination   

    c.) FRS Actuary 2011 Projected ER Rate: 21.5% 


5.  VFIS Special Risk Insurance & LWCC- 
    a.)
VFIS Annual Audit
b.) Workers’ Compensation 2011 Policy Active



Chief Hess discussed the VFIS reductions, over the years, that we have seen as a result of polices in place, a risk management program and employee education.
                     Chief Kaufmann added that our Hurricane plan is in approximately 5 states, as VFIS feels it is well written.


        Chief Hess presented, at the request of Commissioner Davis, an “illustration” that is the product of the difference between the 2% (mandated) raise vs. 2.5% (current proposed budget). He also discussed the way the 2% increase is applied; it is not put on the individuals beginning salary, it is a compression through all the ranks built on the progression of seniority. There was additional discussion.  
Commissioner Risley made a motion to accept the PMI report. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried.

C) DiGiovanni & Associates, CPA’s, L.L.C- 
                             Mr. DiGiovanni reported that both CDL loans were forgiven.


      The financial report was discussed.

Commissioner Risley made a motion to approve the financial report. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

D) Attorney’s Report- (nothing to report)

Commissioner Risley made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Rich seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.
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